November, 2013
To: 
Secretary RAMON R. JIMENEZ, Jr.

Department of Tourism


Manila, Philippines

Honorable Secretary Jimenez, 


It has come to our attention this current state of uproar over a commercial clip that centers on our most beloved Banaue rice terraces. The supposed narrator, professional wakeskater Brian Grubb, extends an assuring consolation that permission was granted by the elders of the Ifugao nation, allowing for this exposure to paradise become a spectacle for wakeskating enthusiasts around the world. 

It does not surprise us that conservationists all over the world are enraged by this insensitive act; after all, the 2,000-year old terraces have been recognized as a World Heritage site by UNESCO.  This indigenous heritage is shared not only by our people, but by the world. 

What is most disturbing, especially for expatriated Filipinos like us, is not so much the environmental and conservation issue, though it is obviously a major issue, but the issue of cultural pride and honor. With all due respect, as the appointed caretaker of our people’s historical heritage and cultural treasures, you must know by now that Culture resides in our heart and soul. The image of a “jock” splashing along bent over rice - planting folks in these age-old terraces can be akin to a bungee-jumping spree on the Statue of Liberty or even holding a marathon race through Arlington National Cemetery. The point should be clear. 

Lately, we have been held witness to too many discouraging, if not devastating news from our homeland: the corruption behind the pork barrel funds among our supposed leaders of Congress; the terrifying and frustratingly anemic effort behind the Bohol/Cebu earthquake victims.  And now, as if to rub on us the penultimate insult, is this latest viral promotion. With today’s pervasive on-line technology, this image will forever be etched among our young people’s minds, completely missing now the essence of what the terraces had proudly stood for all these years. Not to mention what other nations will see in this---another third world sporting ground for the world’s privileged few. 

We, the undersigned, therefore, demand:

· an apology from the sponsoring corporation responsible for the production of this clip;

· a complete withdrawal of such on-line promotional materials;

· strict measures that should safeguard reverence for the Banaue rice terraces, its proud people and other culturally significant and meaningful sites by prohibiting any further projects that involve such brash commerciality.
We are confident that with your adherence to the preserving, maintaining, and the continuity of our nation’s living, breathing cultural patrimony, that this issue is looked upon with a keen sense of finality. We, as a people, can no longer afford any further degradation.
Not at this time. Not in the near future. Not ever. 
Sincerely, 

FILIPINO COMMUNITY OF SEATTLE 
Alma Kern, President 
FILIPINO-AMERICAN POLITICAL ACTION GROUP of WASHINGTON, 


Celso Tolman, President

VELMA VELORIA 
Washington State Representative (1993-2004) 


NORBERTO CAOLI
Past President, FCS/Past District Governor, Lions Club District 19

Cc: 
United States Ambassador to the Philippines, Hon. PHILIP GOLDBERG

Philippine Ambassador to the United States, Hon. JOSE L. CUISIA, Jr.  
The United States Congressional delegations from the State of Washington:

Senator PAT MURRAY


Senator MARIA CANTWELL


Rep. JIM McDERMOTT


Rep. ADAM SMITH

